
NOTICE OF ELECTION 
  
   
Notice is hereby given that a Special Election will be held on February 25, 2025 within 
the 36th State Senate District in Orange County to fill the vacancy in the office of 
Member of the State Senate, 36th District.  
 
Nomination papers may be obtained at the office of the Registrar of Voters 
beginning December 10, 2024 and the deadline for filing nomination papers in 
that office is no later than January 2, 2025, 5:00 p.m. To qualify for the office of 
Member of the State Senate, 36th District, a candidate must be a registered voter 
in the district and otherwise qualified to vote for that office at the time Nomination 
Papers are issued to the person; be a United States citizen and a resident of 
California; not have served more than 12 years in the State Senate, the 
Assembly, or both, in any combination of terms, if he or she was first elected to 
the Legislature after June of 2012 and has not previously served in the State 
Senate or Assembly, during his or her lifetime; members of the State Senate or 
Assembly who were elected before June 2012 may serve only the number of 
terms allowed at the time of the last election before June 2012; not have been 
convicted of a felony involving accepting or giving, or offering to give, any bribe, 
the embezzlement of public money, extortion or theft of public money, perjury, or 
conspiracy to commit any of those crimes.                             
 
Notice is further given that starting Saturday, February 15, 2025, Vote Centers will be 
open 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. through February 21, 2025. Starting Saturday, February 22, 
2025, Vote Centers will be open from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. On Election Day, February 
25, 2025, Vote Centers will be open from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
 
All ballots cast will be counted centrally at the Orange County Registrar of Voters’ office,  
1300 South Grand Avenue, Building C, Santa Ana. 
 
Notice is further given that Vote-by-Mail ballot processing will begin on January 27, 2025 
and will continue Monday through Friday from 8:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m. until the election is 
certified on or about March 6, 2025. The last day to request a replacement Vote-by-Mail 
ballot to be mailed is February 18, 2025. The Vote-by-Mail process is open to the public  
at the Orange County Registrar of Voters’ office, 1300 South Grand Avenue, Building C,  
Santa Ana. 
 
Notice is further given that the manual tally of specific precincts will begin on  
February 26, 2025 at the Orange County Registrar of Voters’ office, 1300 
South Grand Avenue, Building C, Santa Ana. 
 
Dated this 11th day of December, 2024. 
 
Bob Page 
Registrar of Voters 
County of Orange  


